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October Garden Tips

>  Cleanup around roses, flowerbeds and summer vegetable gardens; diseased or insect infested foliage and stems left on the ground can harbor pests that may overwinter and reoccur next year. 

>  Red maple trees offer brilliant fall color and they may be safely planted now; recommended varieties include ‘Red Sunset’, ‘October Glory’ and ‘Autumn Flame’.  

>  A final weeding-mulching of fruit and ornamental plants will help prevent weeds next year.

>  If you are planting bulbs this fall and are not sure which end of the bulb is the top, then plant it on its side. The stem will always grow upright and the roots will always grow down.

>  Now is a good time to dig new flower or garden beds for next year. Incorporate plenty of organic matter if possible and the leave the soil rough to allow for good water penetration. Plant a cover crop to increase the soil’s organic matter content.

>  When landscaping for energy efficiency, choose evergreens for the north and northwest sides of your house where they will help to block cold winter winds without limiting winter sunlight.

>  Cover your tender garden and flower plants on the first nights of frost. Often if tender plants are protected from early frosts, they will continue to bloom or bear fruit for several more weeks.

> Collect okra seedpods, gourds, sumac seed heads, rose hips and other plants from your garden that are suitable for dried flower arrangements. Air dry these plant materials in a dark, dry room.

> Houseplants that have been outside all summer should be allowed to make a fairly slow transition to indoor conditions. Quick changes in environments often result in yellowed foliage and leaf drop. To avoid injury, bring plants indoors before temperatures dip below 55 degrees F. Be sure to check for insect pests before you move your plants; a light washing removes insects.

   For more information on October lawn and garden topics, contact the Cobb County Extension Service at (770)528-4070 or come by our office located at 678 South Cobb Drive, Suite 200 in Marietta.

